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Experiment 3:  
Hiding Balls 
Take a tin can with an open lid. Tie two 
highly stretchable and small elastic rubber 
bands at the bottom of the can. To the 
free end of each of these bands, attach 
steel balls (with a weight of about 100g). 
Let the two balls hang outside the can 
(refer Fig. 3).

You will notice that the balls continue 
to dangle outside as long you hold the 
can. Would things change if you were 
to suddenly drop the can with the balls 
into free space? 

While you may expect the balls to remain 
outside the can, you will observe that 
the elastic rubber bands suddenly retract 
and the balls go inside the can. Why? 

What's going on? 
When the can is held in hand, each ball 
experiences a gravitational force that 
stretches the elastic bands on both ends. 
This keeps the balls hanging outside the 
can. But when you drop the can, the 
free-falling balls, as well as the can 
become weightless. The weightless 
falling balls can no longer exert the force 
needed to stretch the elastic bands. 
The elastic bands retract and, as a result, 
the balls go inside the can.

Conclusion
Our quest to understand natural 
phenomenon arises from an inherent 
curiosity that we all possess. Through 
these simple experiments, we’ve looked 
at how day-to-day phenomena can be 
understood better by an appreciation 
for the science behind them. This can 
be extended to the science classroom, 
with teachers using experiments to 
create exciting and motivational 
hands-on learning experiences. 
Science is, after all, best understood 
by doing and discovering. Encouraging 
students to use the scientific method 
— including observation, questioning, 
experimentation, and analysis of data 
to draw conclusions — can only result in 
a better understanding of concepts. As 
science educators, therefore, our role is 
of paramount importance — go ahead 
and explore the science of other such 
phenomena!

Fig. 3. Why do the balls hide within a 
free-falling can?
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